LIVINGSTON PLANNING BOARD

May 06 2015
The regular monthly meeting of the Livingston Planning Board was held May 06 2015 and opened at 7:00 p.m. In attendance were Chairman Philip Schmidt, James McFarland, Bernie Stickles, Robert Bellinger, Chip Keil, Sal Cusumano, John Ross and Stephen Thibeault.
Attorney Theodore Hilscher

Engineer Jay Trapp.

Absent:  None. 

  A motion to accept the minutes of the April 01, 2015 meeting was made by James McFarland and 2nd by John Ross.
All present voted AYE.
Correspondence: None. 
Dan and Taylor Suarez owners of Suarez Family Brewery submitted a Special Use Permit and Site Plan to be able to brew beer.  Andrew Didio a Consultant for Taconic Engineering DPC gave a presentation of the plans. Property located 2278 Route 9. The applicant wants to use the property for the manufacturing and storage of beer, on site consumption of beer, and retail sale for off-site consumption.
Discussed were:

1.  No additional buildings will be built only existing buildings will be used.

2. There is a DOT entrance on Rte. 9 already
3. 30 parking spaces including ADA 2 spaces.
4. Signage.

5. Underground LP tank.

6. Waste recycling in the rear.

7. 2,600 feet to be used for the brewery. 1,400 feet for the tasting room

8. Storage 2,700 feet.

9. An apartment upstairs for the family with a separate septic.

10. Separate egress for the apartment 

11. 2 dry wells and a catch basin will be installed.

12. Soil is class A.

13. Spedies permit has been applied for.

14. County BOH advised of the project.

Jay reports verification of a complete application and set of plans. He will review them.

Ted reports. Selling beer on site, retail sales and on site consumption the application should include 1. The word Bar on application and 2 on site consumption.  A $1,000.00 escrow is recommended.

A Public hearing will be held June 03 2015 at 7:02 pm.  To be advertised. 
Hudson Valley Creamery an amended site plan to be able to have storage of liquid nitrogen represented by Attorney Tim Turner.  Also present Peter Kindel, Plant Manager and Jack Dority Petro Chemical Mechanical Services.

A presentation was given and discussed.

1. In the parking lot alcove a 15 x 15 concrete pad (reinforced with rebar) will be placed to hold the tanks.

2.  6,000 gallon tanks will be provided by Air Products.

3. Pressure of tank 45 – 51 PSI.

4. Insulated stainless steel pipe will be used.

5. It be enclosed by a chain link fence with bollards.

6. Nitrogen is not flammable will not be a fire hazard.
7. No public hearing needed.

8. All paperwork will be sent to the Livingston Fire Company for review.

Applicant to return for the June meeting.
 There being no further business before the Board a motion to adjourn was made by Robert Bellinger 2nd by John Ross. All present voted AYE. 
Next scheduled regular meeting will be held June 03 2015. Meeting closed at 7:42p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Eileen Yandik

Secretary Livingston Planning Board
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